Holy Trinity P.S. Newsletter June 2017



Important Dates

Leavers Mass Thursday 22nd June at 1:30pm

<u>Summer Holidays</u>

The last day of school will be Friday 30th June. School will close at **11:00am**

Have a great summer!!!



Eight of the primary seven pupils represented the school in the DU Dance NI Primary Festival. They performed a dance from Annie! This was their show at the end of the year.



This year the Primary seven pupils took to the stage to perform the musical Annie. Parents had the privilege to view a surplus of young talent. This truly amazing show had everything in it including: acting, singing, dancing, drama and comedy- it was all there. The pupils should be commended for all their hard work over the last few months as they worked tirelessly to learn new dance routines, songs and command the stage. They really

knew how to put on a show. A really talented bunch of people!



We are thrilled to announce that Holy Trinity has been awarded a second Green Flag. This is a very prestigious ECO award and is

a recognition of the environmental steps taken by the school to be increasingly eco-friendly. On Tuesday 13th June two assessors visited the school and were impressed by the school's commitment to helping our pupils to be aware of the significant contribution we can all play to make our world a better and more beautiful place. The inspectors were full of praise for the school, staff and children! They were delighted with the way the Committee conducted themselves and their ability to talk about all the things we/they have done this year!

Digital Schools Awards NI

Digital Schools Awards Northern Ireland is a new national awards programme which aims to promote, recognise and encourage a whole school approach to the use of digital technology in primary schools. This award is supported by the Department of Education Northern Ireland.

On Monday12th June we had an assessor visit the school to see the work going on using ICT. The visit went very well and the children involved were excellent. Our Digital Leaders also displayed superb ICT skills. Mrs Boyd, Mrs Rooney and Mrs Connolly met with Mrs Timoney the assessor and then took her to visit many of our classes

She was very impressed by everything she

She was very impressed by everything she saw. I am delighted to announce that we have been awarded the Digital Schools of Distinction Award.

Holy Trinity P.S. Newsletter June 2017

P7 Leavers Mass

On the 22nd June our P7 children will leave Holy Trinity Primary School. They will celebrate their seven years at the school with a special mass in Holy Trinity Church. The mass will take place at 1.30pm and the children will leave after this. We would like to take this opportunity to thank them for their hard work and to wish them good luck in their new schools. We would also like to thank the parents of the P7 pupils for their continuous support. Our door is always open and if staff can ever help our past pupils or parents in the future we would be happy to do so.

P6 St. Domnic's Visit

Holy Trinity Primary School's P6 girls visited St. Dominic's Grammar School on Wednesday 7th June taking part in an Activity Morning. Some of the staff from St. Dominic's engaged the children in activities associated with the subjects of Science, Art, Spanish and Home Economics. The children made slime, connected colours to their Spanish translation and made their own smoothies among other things. The morning hopefully gave the children a taste of life in secondary education after they will leave Holy Trinity Primary school.

Free App of the Month

KS1&KS2

Adobe Spark Video





Stars of the Month

At the June assemblies the stars of the month were awarded to...

KS1

Bobby Curran, Tia Conway, Cara Hitchen, Lauren Fullerton, Savio Augustine, Darragh Flynn, Casey Ferran, Tiernan Mc Cormick, Thomas Morrison, Ella Mc Auley, Katie Bradley, Olivia Mooney, Kelsey Downey Hamill, Roise Slavin, Aoife Kinsella, Reuben Short, Jessica Kelly

KS2

James Berry, Tighernan Moore, Luke Heffernan, Chloe Marley, Leah Craddock, Riley Collins, Aimee Sloan, Segdae Mac Adhaimh, Amy Whyte, Ebony-May Gilliland, Tiffany-Rose King, Declan Curran

School website

http://www.holytrinitybelfast.co.uk

Right of the Month

Article 13

Children have the right to get and to share information as long as the information is not damaging to them or to others.

Rights Respecting Behaviour

We can respect this right by using our computers and Ipads to access and create information in accordance with our ICT internet safety policy.

Holy Trinity P.S. Newsletter June 2017

Holy Trinity P.S. Newsletter June 2017